Hatley Parish Council

Ordinary Meeting September 8th 2003

MINUTES
1. Present
Cllrs Astor, Ridgway, Ward. Cllr Mrs Dixon (Chairman), Clerk Kindersley, four electors. D/CCllr Wilson. Apologies from Cllr Dr Drake.
2. Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on July 7th  2003. 

The minutes of the meeting held on July 8th 2003 were read by the Clerk. With the addition of Mrs Ward’s apologies the minutes were approved and signed as a true record of the meeting by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising

Cllr Wilson reported on the present situation regarding St Denis’. Chairman reported a letter had been received from Conservation and that matters had not really moved on. 

Mr Mann asked if red traffic claming squares could be used in the Parish. It was agreed that it was not ignorance of the speed limit but the lack of visible policing that was the problem. Clerk and Cllr Wilson to write to ask for speed checks.

It was reported that the County Council view on improving the footpath was that it had done quite enough for the Parish already by maintaining the road through the Parish.

Agreed that footpath improvements would be included in the Area Joint Committee bid again.

The Library situation was discussed with regard to the forthcoming opening of the Gamlingay Resource Centre.

The situation at 51 East Hatley was raised. Cllr Wilson reported that this was a borderline situation with regard to enforcement. The case had been investigated on three separate occasions. The business owners felt they were being harassed and picked on. A further complication was that of extending the use of the site. The answer to whether anything could realistically be done was no. A business use had been accepted by South Cambs but it was important to keep the situation monitored. The parking problem had also been investigated. Monitoring was effective but costly and time-consuming – although in this was ultimately useless.

4. Finance

Nothing to report

5. Planning 

Gliding Club – Clerk to write to Mr Hussell complaining about the failure to consult on the variation of condition application.

6. Correspondence  - circulated
7. First School Governors.

Mr Johnson was currently the PC appointed First School Governor. His term was coming to an end and the Governors had requested an appointment from the Council. Following discussion it was agreed that the PC was happy for Mr Johnson to continue or would support another nomination from Gamlingay Parish Council.
8. Website Update from Mrs Jenkins.

Mrs Jenkins reported on various matters associated with the website including:

~ next meeting of the Group on September 29th.

~ need to appoint a webmaster or data controller

~ concerns over the content of the website and who would take control and responsibility

~ need for a Constitution (Clerk to supply copy)

It was agreed that the Council would make a £300 donation to the website group, and would underwrite costs for this financial year up to £1,000 (inclusive of the £300 grant. On a vote all in favour.
A vote of thanks for all the Groups continuing hard work on this project to be recorded.

9. Clerk reported hedge outside Moat Farm had now been trimmed back.

Mrs Dixon to approach Dr Collins regarding the hedge opposite Thatched Lodge.

10. There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.15 pm. The next meeting will be on November  3rd 2003, Clerk to let the Gamlingay Gazette know.
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